
15. GIGANTIC BEACH CLEAN UP – KEEP CHRISTCHURCH BEAUTIFUL 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Sharon Ogden, DDI 354-1705 

Corporate Plan Output:  Public Accountability 

 
 The purpose of this report is to request funds from the Board for the 2001 Annual Gigantic Beach 

Clean up. 
 

The Keep Christchurch Beautiful Co-ordinator has requested $500 from each Board area for the 
Annual Gigantic Beach Clean-up. Nine schools took part in the 15th Annual Gigantic Beach Clean-Up 
on 28th November 2000.  The beaches along Pegasus Bay from Spencer Park to Taylor’s Mistake 
were cleared of litter, with some 1125 students helping with this well-established project.  Several 
hundred bags were filled. 
 
In the Shirley/Papanui ward, Papanui School and Christchurch Adventist School took part in 1999. No 
schools in these wards took part in 2000. 
 
The Board provided $500 from 2000/01 Discretionary Funds for this event in 2000. 

 
 Recommendation: That $500 be allocated from 2001/02 Discretionary Funds to Keep 

Christchurch Beautiful for the 2001 Gigantic Beach Clean up. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  Not seen by Chairperson 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


